Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee - 27th January, 2003


LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
One Stop Shop,

Longshaw Drive,

Little Hulton

27th January, 2003

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
6.55 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Pennington - in the Chair

Councillors V. Burgoyne, Devine, Fernandez, Judge, Payne, Smyth 


and Witkowski

Gaynor Morrison - Homestart, Salford

Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust

Barbara Nicholas - Salford Community Network

Cath Hamilton
} Kenyon Residents' Association

John McCarty
}

Shirley Edwards
}

Sylvia Phillips
} Peel Community Disco Group

Mavis Bonney
}

David Arthur

} Greater Manchester Police

Teresa Duncan
}

Ron Carney - Little Hulton Governors' Forum

Aled Owen - Walkden High

Marion Cook - Kenyon Way Community Centre

Sandra Turner - Walkden Congregational Church

Shirley Buckley - Top Shop, Walkden Road

Jay Brennan - Salford Primary Care Trust

Vicky Devonport - Harrop Fold School

Philip Haggerty - Blackleach Country Park

Conrad Astley - Salford Advertiser

Stephen Farrow - Walkden Central Residents' Association

Phil Harries - Salford Community Venture


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


Bruce Jassi - Area Co-ordinator - Director of Environmental Services


Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator


Matthew Lynn - Economic Development


Mike Arnold
} Development Services Directorate


Dave Evans
}


Jean Palin - One Stop Shop


Nikki Park - Committee Services Officer

71.
HOLOCAUST MEMORIAL DAY


RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that all those present stood in silent tribute to pay their respects for those who lost their lives during the Holocaust.

72.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Reverend K. Bamford, M. Abbott, E. Hartigan, P. Fitton, F. McNulty, C. McLanachan, P. Walsh and L. Cairns.

73.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 25th November, 2002, be approved as a correct record.

74.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 60 - Evaluation Conference
Angie Taylor reported that the draft community action plan which was due to be tabled at this meeting had been delayed to enable the details of the plan to be fed into the City Council's budgetary process.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 55(b)(iii) - Harrop Fold, Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton
Bruce Jassi indicated that the Working Group had not yet been established but that the matter would be progressed in the near future.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

75.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 12th December, 2002, be noted.

76.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth

(i)
Youth Task Group - Update
Angie Taylor reported that a meeting of the Youth Task Group had been held and a number of priorities which had been identified were being progressed and would be included in the Community Action Plan.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(ii)
Congregation of Youths, Ellenbrook Shop
Councillor Val Burgoyne expressed concern with regard to the number of youths congregating at Ellenbrook Shop and although measures such as the removal of the seat and the erection of fencing had been taken the problem had not been resolved.

Sylvia Phillips reported that a similar problem had occurred on Little Hulton Precinct on 24th January, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT the situation be investigated.


(iii)
Senior Youth Worker
Aled Owen requested information with regard to whether a Senior Youth Worker for the area had been appointed.

Angie Taylor indicated that a Senior Youth Worker had not yet been recruited however a second advertisement would be publicised in the near future.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
General

(i)
Cycling Forum
Angie Taylor reported that a meeting of the Cycling Forum would be held on 11th February, 2003, at the Civic Centre, Swinton, commencing at 7.00 p.m.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(ii)
Burglary Reduction Scheme
Angie Taylor reported that the current programme of the Burglary Reduction Scheme had recently been extended to include the following properties:-

· 2-108 Captain Fold Road.

· 2-64 Upland Drive.

· 28-44 Bank Lane.

· 12-21 Bank Grove.

· 34-76 Spa Crescent.

· 3-13 Spa Grove.

· 20-50 Moorland Drive.

· 100-108 Old Lane.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(iii)
Fly Tipping
Concerns were expressed with regard to the increased amount of fly tipping in the area with specific reference to land between Whitehead Street and Bolton Road.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Environmental Services be requested to investigate the matter.


(iv)
Buses on Kenyon Estate
John McCarty expressed concern with regard to the current situation in relation to the provision of buses on the Kenyon Estate, as although the service should be provided until 7.00 p.m., certain bus drivers did not enter the estate due to the risk of vandalism and it was suggested that surveillance cameras should be installed in the area.

Councillor Val Burgoyne indicated that the bus companies had introduced a scheme where if vandalism occurred on more than three occasions, the service would be withdrawn.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that Angie Taylor reported that meetings had been held with representatives of the bus companies and the problems were being investigated.



(2) THAT Ron Carney discuss the concerns raised at the next local transport meeting.

(v)
Newearth Road - Road Closure
Adrian Dunning expressed concern that a notice had recently been publicised indicating that Newearth Road would be closed for a period of 12 weeks which would cause a huge disruption to the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Val Burgoyne discuss the concerns raised with the Chairman of the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive.

(vi)
Litter
Stephen Farrow expressed concern with regard to the increase of litter in the area with specific reference to notification of two recent planning applications for hot food takeaways in Walkden, which would create further problems in relation to gangs of youths congregating causing disturbance and dropping litter, therefore, there was a need to register opposition to such proposals.

Councillor Val Burgoyne reported that the Ward Councillors would make representations concerning the planning applications when they were due to be considered by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

77.
UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN
Dave Evans of the Development Services Directorate gave a presentation on the Unitary Development Plan.  The presentation covered a number of issues under the following main headings (see Appendix A):-

· What is the UDP?

· Public consultation - the first deposit process.

· What does the Plan contain?

· What does the Plan say about Little Hulton and Walkden?

· What's not in the Plan?

· What should I do next?

Members discussed the matters raised during the presentation and reference was made to the following issues:-

· The consultation period as it was questioned that once this had been completed would the document be finalised?

· The proposals for Walkden.

· Whether information on the Unitary Development Plan could be publicised in the Talking Newspaper.

· The boundaries of Blackleach Park as their had been errors publicised in the Area Plan.

· The land behind Burgess Farm, as concerns were expressed in relation to the site being used for housing, as the water table on that land had risen and the ground was saturated.

· Proposals for the Amblecote Estate.

Dave Evans reported that (a) the Unitary Development Plan document would probably not be adopted for three years as there would be a further process of consultation in approximately 12 months which would incorporate comments made and then a Public Inquiry would be held, however, once adopted it would become a statutory document, (b) proposals for Walkden included the Linnyshaw site as it had been suggested that some land be reallocated from industrial to housing, (c) the boundaries suggested in the Unitary Development Plan were statutory and (d) there were not specific proposals as yet for the Amblecote Estate.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Dave Evans be thanked for an informative presentation.



(2) THAT a special meeting of the Community Committee be held on 24th February, 2003, at the One Stop Shop, commencing at 6.00 p.m., to consider representations to the Unitary Development Plan.



(3) THAT an update on the Cutacre site be provided at the special meeting on 24th February, 2003.



(4) THAT Dave Evans investigate whether an article could be publicised in the Talking Newspaper.

78.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP -


22ND JANUARY, 2003

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group at its meeting held on 22nd January, 2003, as detailed in the minutes of that meeting, be endorsed.



(2) THAT an update on the progress of the Sports Development Worker be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

79.
BUDGET STATEMENT
Angie Taylor submitted a report containing details of the current financial position in relation to the Community Committee's (a) devolved budget and (b) Youth Action Key Fund, 2002/2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

80.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Applications approved by the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group.

· Extension of the Burglary Reduction Scheme.

· Special meeting of the Community Committee to consider representations on the UDP, to be held on 24th February, 2003.

81.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 31ST MARCH, 2003

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that any Member who wished to raise any issues at the next ordinary meeting of the Community Committee, should contact Angie Taylor at the One Stop Shop.

82.
PROPOSALS TO EXTEND THE OPENING HOURS OF LICENSED PREMISES

Councillor Doris Fernandez reported that at a recent meeting of the Licensing Regulatory Panel, an application had been received to increase the hours of opening for the sale of alcohol which supported rumours of H.M. Government's proposals to introduce a 24 hour licensing law, however, concerns were expressed that this recent application could set a precedent and would increase the potential of anti-social behaviour, therefore a request had been made that all organisations write to the Magistrates Court to object to such proposals prior to 11th February, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT a letter be sent on behalf of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee objecting to the proposals to extend the hours of opening of licensed premises.

83.
BRUCE JASSI

The Chairman reported that (a) this would be the last meeting that Bruce Jassi would attend as Area Co-ordinator and (b) the new Area Co-ordinator would be the Director of Community and Social Services, Anne Williams.


RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the Chairman and Members of the Community Committee thanked Bruce Jassi for his contribution and hard work during his time as Area Co-ordinator.

84.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the next meeting would be the special meeting which would be held on 24th February, 2003, at the One Stop Shop, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m.




(2) THAT the next ordinary meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 31st March, 2003, at Walkden Congregational Church, commencing at 


6.00 p.m. 
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